
From: Kester, Tony <kester@aging.sc.gov> 
To: Kimberly Fletcherkfletcher@nasuad.org

Date: 4/17/2014 1:24:08 PM 
Subject: Re: 2014 NASUAD Spring Meeting
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Thanks.

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

On Apr 17, 2014, at 12:42 PM, "Kimberly Fletcher" <kfletcher@nasuad.org> wrote:

Hi Tony,

Business Casual. 

Thanks.

See you soon!

Kimberly Fletcher
Conference Coordinator
National Association of States United for Aging and Disabilities (NASUAD) 
1201 15th Street, NW #350 
Washington, DC 20005
Direct: 202-499-5943
Office: 202-898-2578 x131
Fax: 202-898-2583
kfletcher@nasuad.org
www.nasuad.org

From: Kester, Tony [mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov] 
Sent: Thursday, April 17, 2014 12:33 PM 
To: Kimberly Fletcher
Subject: RE: 2014 NASUAD Spring Meeting
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I will not be attending the new member training on April 30.

What is the dress of the day for Denver?

Thanks.

Tony

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from 
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other 
than the intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately 
by reply email so that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Kimberly Fletcher [mailto:kfletcher@nasuad.org]
Sent: Thursday, April 17, 2014 10:37 AM
Subject: 2014 NASUAD Spring Meeting

Hello All,

In preparation for training for new members and staff in Denver, we are trying to determine how many will be in 
attendance.

Would you please take a minute and let me know if you are planning to attend. It will be held on April, 30th at 
1:00-5:00 pm at the Sheraton Downtown Hotel.

I have attached the updated agenda, please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

See you soon.

Thank you.

Kimberly Fletcher
Conference Coordinator
National Association of States United for Aging and Disabilities (NASUAD) 
1201 15th Street, NW #350 
Washington, DC 20005
Direct: 202-499-5943
Office: 202-898-2578 x131
Fax: 202-898-2583
kfletcher@nasuad.org
www.nasuad.org
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